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March 9, 2022

TO: Interisland Shippers of Green Coffee

FROM: Becky Azama, Acting Manager
Plant Quarantine Branch (54‘

SUBJECT: REVISED BAGGING REQUIREMENTS FOR INTERISLAND
SHIPMENTS OF GREEN COFFEE FOR ROASTING

This memo is to inform you that effective immediately, the bagging requirements for
interisland movement of green coffee used for roasting will now be single bagging only.

The change in the bagging requirement is due to the detection of the coffee berry borer
in feral coffee on Molokai and Kauai.

Existing permits will not be amended to reflect this change, however, all permits issued
after the date of this memo will reflect this change.

Should you need more information about the revised bagging requirements, please call
Ms. Techie Lancaster, Acting Plant Specialist, at (808) 832-0566 or email to:
Techie.B.Lancaster@hawaii.gov




